LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 24, 2017
TO: Honorable Larry Taylor, Chair, Senate Committee on Education
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1785 by Uresti (Relating to appraisal of public school teachers.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Education Code to prohibit the use of student evaluations as criterion on
which to appraise the performance of a teacher.

Local Government Impact

The Texas Education Agency (TEA) reports that there would be some costs for local school
districts to prepare new teacher evaluation systems if they had previously been using student
evaluations to appraise teacher performance. However, TEA estimates that very few districts use
student evaluations for teacher appraisal, and that costs to districts would be minimal and could be
absorbed within existing resources.
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